
  

 

Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203 P 303.866.3567     F 303.832.8106 
Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216 https://drms.colorado.gov 

Jared S. Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia  Brannon, Director 
 

November 4, 2020 
 
Jim Doody 
Elam Construction, Inc. 
556 Struthers Avenue 
Grand Junction, CO 81501 
 
Re: File No. M-2020-035, 23 1/4 West Pit, 112c Permit Requirements, Wetland Delineation 

Received 
 
Dear Mr. Doody: 
 
On November 4, 2020, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) approved your 112c 
mining permit application.  Areas around the Wilsea Drain were identified as possible wetlands by the 
National Wetlands Inventory. The Division required that prior to any disturbances of potential wetlands 
the Operator conduct a wetlands survey and provide the Division with the findings. On March 29, 2023, 
the Division received the required Wetlands Delineation for the permit area.  Based on this report wetlands 
have been identified. If the Mining and/or Reclamation Plan needs to be modified to accommodate for 
these areas and to comply with Rule 3.1.6, a Technical Revision would be required. Additionally the 
Operator shall comply with all requirements of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE). 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Amy C. Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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RIDER TO MINING PERMIT 
 
 
Permit Date: PF.permit_issue 
 
Permit No: M-2020-035 
 
The following additional stipulations and conditions form an integral part of the foregoing permit: 
 

Stipulation No. 1- Dewatering of Area 2 into the Orchard Grove Industrial Pit (DRMS Permit No. 
M-1990-04) is not permitted until approval is gained by CPDHE and provided to the Division. 

 
 
MINED LAND RECLAMATION BOARD 
COLORADO DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
 
 
 
        
Virginia Brannon 
Division Director 
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